Board of Selectmen

Elementary School Cafeteria

August 16, 1999

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Dale Donovan, Lawrence Gallagher and Peter Hall.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

Chairman Grossman presented a compiled list of items to be addressed in the next six months including backlog of duties, Selectmen’s priorities, Selectmen’s policies and increased knowledge about Wellfleet its Town Charter and Bylaws and Massachusetts General Law.  Selectman White presented his list in the same categories.  There was consensus that Chairman Grossman forward the list to the Town Administrator so that a hard copy can be generated for the Board’s next meeting.

The Board discussed Town water issues.  The Town Administrator indicated that a hydrologist from the Cape Cod Commission will be examining the Wellfleet Harbor Municipal Water System.  The Town Administrator was asked to provide a starting date for the process.

Gallagher moved and White seconded a motion to conduct a study to supply water to the Central District.  After discussion, Selectman Donovan suggested that the motion be tabled and that a more comprehensive motion be drafted.  Selectman Hall moved to amend the motion to read to fund a study to determine how to solve the water problem in the Central District.  Selectmen Gallagher and White, as mover and seconder of the original motion respectively, indicated  support of the amendment.  The Board voted unanimously to approve the amendment.  Selectman Donovan reiterated his suggestion that the motion be tabled until a more comprehensive motion can be drafted.  On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to approve the motion as amended.

On a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted 4-1, with Gallagher voting against, to request that the Town Administrator direct the Health/Conservation Agent to review, summarize and report on all existing studies related to ground water quality in Wellfleet, including any regional studies, recommend increased enforcement and new regulations as appropriate, and propose a regular, ongoing program of water quality testing to track water quality in the Town.

The Board discussed:

a) status of botanist authorized to study the Whitman property – the Town Administrator indicated that a purchase order had been issued and that he expects a report by the end of August.

b) 270 Ocean View Drive – Chairman Grossman indicated that he wished to revisit the Board’s vote of its last meeting noting that he did not wish to close the Town-owned area off to the public.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted 3-2, with White and Gallagher voting against, to post the Town property at 270 Ocean View Drive as “no
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c)  unattended parking” and to designate it as a vista for public use and that the property owner be allowed to use it as he is currently using it until October 15, 1999.

d) Citizen committee being formed to study Herring River issues – Paul Conor noted that the committee will be chaired by CZM and that the National Seashore Park will also participate.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted 3-2, with White and Gallagher voting against, to appoint Paul Conor, as chair of the NRAB, to be the Board’s liaison to this committee.

e) Animal Control Officer position – discussion to next agenda.  The Town Administrator was asked to supply Board members with copies of the job description for this position. 

f) Town Counsel interviews – there was consensus to schedule interviews in two weeks.

On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 8:14 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan
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